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I write in response to your letter following the publication of the report by the Daniel Morgan Independent 

Panel. This is a very large and extremely significant report and I am determined we carefully consider the 

recommendations and any learning. This letter sets outs our initial reflections and our next steps. 

It remains a matter of great regret that no one has been brought to justice for Daniel Morgan's murder and 

that our mistakes have compounded the pain suffered by his family. I have written directly to Daniel Morgan's 

family to apologise on behalf of the Metropolitan Police. As you know, we do not completely close unsolved 

homicide investigations, however remote the possibility of a successful prosecution may appear to be. A new 

forensic review of this case has recently been commissioned. 

I would also like to recognise the very significant efforts undertaken by the Daniel Morgan Independent Panel, 

which have culminated in this report. A significant amount of this material is sensitive and restricted which 
meant disclosure had to be carefully managed and controlled. Failure to have managed this could have 

placed the safety of people connected to the case at significant risk of harm. 

Since the publication of the report a month ago, we have been working at pace to consider its findings and 

recommendations. As you would expect I have also discussed the report with the Mayor of London and with 

the Deputy Mayor for Policing and Crime. I have also received a letter from the Deputy Mayor following the 

publication. You may be aware I also appeared before the London Assembly's Police and Crime Committee 

last week to answer questions on the report from the Panel. 

As you set out in your letter, the report found examples of corruption and significant mistakes by the Met 
during the initial investigation and subsequently. These failings and corrupt influences are profoundly 

regrettable. It is vital that the Met I lead continues to do everything it can to ensure that corruption is rooted 

out and prevented, and that we learn from this case. I know that the Met of today is not the Met of 34 years 

ago. We have transformed how we investigate and prevent corruption, investigate homicide and major crimes, 

liaise with families, how we ensure our professionalism and conduct forensics, covert operations and vetting 

to name but a few. We are however committed to continual organisational learning and this report provides us 

with an opportunity to reflect on where we still have further to go. 

Shortly after the Panel's report was published, I asked Deputy Assistant Commissioner (DAC) Barbara Gray 

to lead the Met's response to the report. DAC Gray is reporting directly to the Deputy Commissioner and me 

on a regular basis. Under her leadership are a new dedicated team of officers and staff who will work to 

embed the learning from this report supported by subject matter experts across the Met as appropriate. 

Internal oversight of this work is being led by a Diamond Group chaired by the Deputy Commissioner. 
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